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 TERM FOUR 

NOVEMBER 

 

20 - 24 Stage 4 Examination 

 Week  

 

21  Year 9 Wellbeing 

 Excursion @ Wagga 

 

22 - 23 White Card 

 

24  Secondary Assembly 

  

 Belvoir St Acting 

 Workshop 

 

27 - 30 Primary Swim School 

 

28 Year 7 2024 

 Orientation Day 

 

DECEMBER 

1 Primary Assembly - 

 Year 6 Final Assembly 

1 -  8 Primary Swim School 

5 -  7 Surf Trip 

8  Secondary Assembly 

12 PRESENTATION DAY 

 9.30am @ School Hall 

 

13 Soli Raphael 

 Workshop @ Hall 

 

 Year 6 Graduation 

 Dinner 

 

15 FINAL DAY 2023  

It is wonderful to hear about the vibrant activities and 
achievements happening at our school over the past fortnight. The 
Formal for Year 12  was a memorable event, providing an 
opportunity for the students to celebrate their accomplishments 
and transition into the next phase of their lives. A big shout-out to 
Mrs Corbett, Mrs Maddox, and their team for organising such a 
fantastic evening. 
  
We also welcomed our newest CCS students for Kinder 2024 
orientation days. With much excitement and a few tears, the two 
days where a great success.  Some great activities and learning 
were completed to allow these students to meet each other, meet 
their teachers and experience the school environment. A massive 
thanks to Mrs White, Mrs Glasgow and Miss Buchanan and their 
team for ensuring a smooth transition experience for these young 
learners. 
  
Our school leaders represented us at the Coolamon Shire 
Remembrance Day ceremony on Saturday the 11th of November. 
We received very complementary reports from the RSL about the 
level of leadership these students displayed. Great work to our 
leadership team. There was a terrific report in the Narrandera 
Argus. (https://ausprint.meltwater.com/
print_clip_previewer/462636825?text=on) 
  
Congratulations to Olivia Crocker Year 10 
who was selected in the Riverina Junior 
Debating team. Good luck in your upcoming 
competition and training. 
  
Some upcoming events involving our 
students in the community to watch out for: 

• Santa Photos - November 30th and December  2nd - (A P&C 
event supported with students) - more info to come soon. 

• Stage 5 Student Xmas Trinket project - being sold at the night 
markets 30th November. 
  
With only four weeks (20 days) left this year I know it will be busy 
in every corner of the school. Enjoy the last weeks and the exciting 
opportunities that emerge as the year finishes up. 
  
Mr Ireland 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fausprint.meltwater.com%2Fprint_clip_previewer%2F462636825%3Ftext%3Don&data=05%7C01%7Crhonda.seary%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ced961802c71f490d010308dbe9548da3%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fausprint.meltwater.com%2Fprint_clip_previewer%2F462636825%3Ftext%3Don&data=05%7C01%7Crhonda.seary%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ced961802c71f490d010308dbe9548da3%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%
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Photos from the 

recent State Spelling 

Bee that Year 3 

student, Sienna 

Kirkman competed 

in. 

On Tuesday 7th November, staff, parents and our school community had a wonderful time celebrating a 

final farewell to Year 12, 2023. We wish this group of students all the best for their future. Thank you to 

those who helped make our night such a success, Eileen Knox, The Styling Store, Michelle Seymour  

and Down brushwood road. 
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Lots of happy smiling faces at our recent Kindergarten Orientation. 
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All students K-6 

must wear a school 

bucket hat in Term 4 

and Term 1.  

Our “No Hat, No 

Play” rule applies.  

The office has 

bucket hats for sale 

for $8.00. 
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The Stage 5 Aspire class organised activities to commemorate Remembrance Day. Students 

decorated poppies throughout the day for a display in the library. A commemorative service with a 

minute’s silence to honour those who have given their lives in service. 
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The school canteen 

will be closed on 

Friday 24th 

November, please 

ensure that your 

children have 

adequate food on this 

day. 

The last day of trading 

for 2023 will be Friday 

9th December. 
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Storytime 

Our next Storytime will be held this Friday 24th November @ 10.30am – “Fire Engines”. This special 
storytime will be held at the Coolamon Fire Station. Our local fireman will show the children around the 
station, give a fire safety talk and then the children will be able to explore the fire truck. 

“ It’s in the Bag” - Spread some joy this Christmas 

The Coolamon Library is again involved in this appeal. This is an annual event where we encourage 
our community to put together a handbag filled with essential items for women, teenage girls, mums 
and bubs. The bags are then donated to someone in need for Christmas. A list of suggestions for the 
items are available at the Library. The Library will be collecting these bags in the month of November. 

Christmas Food Appeal 

The Library is holding it’s annual Christmas Food Appeal. Donate non-perishable food items which will 
be then be distributed to those in 
need. Donations will be accepted 
from Monday 20th November – 
Friday 23rd December. 

Baby Bounce 

Baby Bounce will be held this 
Wednesday, 29th November @ 
10.30am. Baby Bounce is a 30 
minute early literacy program 
designed to help very young 
children to explore language. New 
mothers and bubs are most 
welcome to come along. 

Local History Meeting 

Our local family History group will 
meet again at the Library Saturday 
25th November @ 10.30am. 

Lego Club 

Lego Club has commenced for the 
school term. It is held every 
Wednesday afternoons from 
4.00pm – 5.00pm. Then Saturday 
mornings from 10.30am – 
11.30am. The aim of the Lego 
Club program is for children to 
have fun, learn to communicate 
with others and to develop 
problem-solving skills. 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

President: Holly Gray 

Vice President: Lisa Piltz & Valerie 

McKelvie 

Treasurer: Bec Forster 

Secretary: Bronwyn Maslin 

Email:  

coolamonpandc@gmail.com 

Meetings held Wednesdays in Week 

3 and 8 

Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

(Relieving) 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Jeremy Atkins 

(Relieving) 

The Uniting 

Church 

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  


